## **Atherton St George's C.E. Primary School** & Little Dragons' Nursery





## Newsletter, 13<sup>th</sup> December 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are well on our way to the Count Down to Christmas!

E:

We began the week with our 'Polar Express' which was magical. Father Christmas descended into school and transformed the staff and the environment into a winter wonderland. We had Elves and Reindeer's leading the way around numerous festive activities around the school including; Mrs Christmas' kitchen, Chrimbo Bingo, Festive Firepit, Christmas Karaoke, Christmaths, Christmas Workshop and our Christmas film. We hope that the children had a wonderful day and we hope you like the videos and photographs, which have been uploaded for you to view.

The Key Stage Two nativities took place earlier in the week and the Key Stage One nativity today. The children have all made a tremendous effort with their performances which were all amazing. The singing, as ever, brings them to life and we have so many talented pupils who were keen to show off their skills that we truly do feel blessed. We do hope you too enjoyed the performances.

We had our Christmas Bake Off this week and we were overwhelmed by the creative designs sent in! Miss Greensmith was ecstatic and the amount raised will be finalised and shared with you this week.

Teachers all had training during polling day on Thursday. We focussed on Phonics and Guided Reading and we are excited to see the impact of the changes we have decided to make in the new year.

Have a wonderful weekend!

Mrs L Boardman

Derby Street, Atherton

Manchester, M46 0HJ

Headteacher Mrs L Boardman